
HM Treasury, 1 Horse Guards Road, London, SW1A 2HQ

Interparliamentary Finance Committee Forum

Dear Kenneth, Peredur and Matthew,

12 February 2025

HM TREASURY ENGAGEMENT WITH THE INTERPARLIAMENTARY FINANCE COMMITtEE

FORUM

1. Thank you for your letter of 24h September to the Chancellor regarding engagement

with devolved legislature Finance Ccmmitees, whicn she has passed to me as minister

responsib!e for puo’ic speoing, and for your letter of 3,d December nvting me to the

‘nterparhamenTary Sinance Committee Forum on 1 9’ March. I am sorry for the deay in

responoing.

3. recognise the importance of the devolved legislature Finance Committees in

proVdng rigoous scrutiny to devolved governmem spendng and I am keen to support your

work, whilst aiso r0gq sing the importance of Parliamentary accoutaoilities and that the

UK Governmen: is accountable to tre UK Pariament for its tax and spending decisions. I will

consider invitatons from the !n:eroaiiamentarv Finance Commi:tee Forum and aevolved

legisla:ure finance committees on a case-by-case bass. In doing so, I will need to ensure that

issues of accoun:ability are conside’ed and so the bar for nv will be high.

4. wiN continue to regularly engage with my devolved government counterparts

through the Finance: Interministerial Standing Committee, as well as on an individual basis.

5. I am copying this letter to the Chancellor of the Exchequer, the Treasury Committee

and the Public Administration and Constitutional Affairs Committee.

Yours sincerely,

RT HON D&I3EN JONES MP
CHIEF SECRETA(TO THE TREASURY

2. I am haopy

Committee :orurn

Committee Clerk to

to attend the closed session meeting of the Interoarliamentary Finance

on 19 March ano my officais will liaise witn tne Assemoly Finance

ma<e arrangements.




